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Item 2.  Acquisition or Disposition of Assets.

          On May 1, 1998, the Company purchased the outstanding
stock of Design Crafting Inc, an information technology
professional services company, in a stock-for-stock exchange. 
The Company issued to Design Crafting, Inc.'s sole shareholder
92,500 shares of the Company's common stock, and may be obligated
to issue up to 10,000 additional shares.  The Company will audit
the balance sheet of Design Crafting and will be obligated to
issue one additional share for each $ 5.00 of cash on hand and
accounts receivable of Design Crafting, Inc. collected within 120
of closing, less $5,000.   The price was determined through arm's
length negotiations, taking into account the current assets and
the business prospects of Design Crafting, Inc.  All of the
shares issued in this acquisition are restricted within the
meaning of Rule 144 under the Securities Act of 1933 (the Act),
and will not be registered under the Act.  In addition, those
shares will be subject to a restriction on sale for a period of
two years from the Closing Date pursuant to a lock up agreement.

Item 7.  Financial Statements and Exhibits.

     (a)  Financial Statements of Businesses Acquired.

          In accordance with the instructions under Item 7(a)(4),
the financial statements of Design Crafting, Inc. will be filed
within 60 days of the date hereof.

     (b)  Pro Forma Financial Information.

          In accordance with the instructions under Item 7(a)(4),
pro forma financial information for the Company which reflects
the transaction discussed in Item 2 will be filed within 60 days
of the date hereof.



     (c)  Exhibits.

          The following exhibits will be filed at a later date as
stated in Items 7(a) and 7(b) above:

          1.   Financial Statements of Design Crafting, Inc.

          1.   Pro Forma Financial Information.
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